HRBA ACTIVITY REPORT: FULL YEAR TO MARCH 2015
Background: Becky continues to volunteer for two days a week. Another volunteer, Sorcha Ní Fóghlúda, now edits the newsletter. Trevor continues his general involvement.

Subscriptions: Subsriptions have been successfully collected. 

The free e-newsletter has been produced every month. There are now 850 recipients, up from 650 this time last year. It continues to be sponsored by Luke Hughes and Company. 

We have held general meetings for members on a quarterly basis, with three or four speakers at each. These are generally attended by about 20 or 25 members. 

The Big Update had good speakers and a lively atmosphere. Despite moving the date to December from September in order to avoid asking for bookings during the summer, it was slightly less well attended than previously. It made a loss of about five hundred pounds, as budgeted, as no sponsor was found for the day. Becky and Trevor are giving thought to how to take this forward in future.

In the summer we organised a meeting of those responsible for places of worship in English Heritage, CADW, Historic Scotland, and Northern Ireland. This was the first time they had met.

The fourth training day on Managing Major Building Projects in Places of Worship was held in February in London, and another is planned for June in Sheffield. The events continue to have administrative and financial support from Purcell, without which we would not be able to run them.

We have continued to liaise with DCMS over the Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme in our capacity as members of the Listed Places of Worship Stakeholder Group.

HRBA are advisory partners on a project looking at using community led design to make places of worship more available to the wider community. 

Becky is a member of the Giving to Heritage steering group, and has attended meetings.

The production of a flyer for HRBA was started last year, but has not been followed through. We will pick this up during the year.

We have not yet needed the Executive Committee of this Steering Group to make any decisions, so there has been a further delay in setting it up.
